
Annex 2 
Response from Premises Licence Holder 

 

Dear Mrs Ellie Green,  

Thank you ever so much for all your assistance. In addition we would like to inform 

you and the Sub-Committee in written that:  

1)We noticed the plan presented in your documentation in Appendix 4 (3 October 

2028) is not of our shop, perhaps it describes the previous coffee shop. Could you 

please be so kind and amend your documents with Annex 4 337 Bowes Road N11 

1BA Plan.pdf, see below. For conformity please check our Carpathina Ltd Premises 

Licence of 8 March 2018 page 8 that I also attach. 

1bis) In the same document  of 3 October 2018 at point 4: Mandatory Conditions it is 

mentioned: it is not allowed to encourage/promote alcohol drinking on the premises, 

which is not our case, we are on-sale only, we do not allow alcohol drinking on the 

premises, period. We just wonder if these should apply to the previous coffee shop, 

whose plan was in the documentation. Could you please be so kind and clarify, 

thank you. 

2) We understand that the consultation period passed (we attach the Notice we 

displayed) and no representations had been received 

3) We had Refresh Training with our staff on 20/08/209; 23/11/209 and 22/02/2020 

please see the attached pages. 

4) Please make a note that apart from Iulian Frasinescu we hired two more Personal 

Licence Holders,  Ana-Maria Silaghi and Georgian Arsene, see their Personal 

Licences attached 

5) We complied with the mandatory conditions and displayed the Licence, trained 

our staff and operated A Think 25 prof of age, see images attached  

6) Two of our staff were awarded Certificate of achievements, see image Certificate 

of achievment for Cocuta Gafita and Ioan Gherman 

7) Also see Image of BIIB Level 2 for Personal Licence Holder Iulian Frasinescu  

8) We paid the ANNUAL FEE: LN/201700925 as you advised us to, on 29 February 

2020 and sent the payment confirmation for £180 Ref 6416569: Annual information 

Licensing Act 2003 - ANNUAL FEE: LN/201700925 to licensing@enfield.gov.uk. 

9) Iulian Frasinescu, Nicoleta Gafita and I, Gabriela Doina Basca, certified interpreter 

- we will attend the 18 March 2020 Hearing at the Council Chamber of Enfield Civic 

Centre. Do hope that the certified interpreter's presence is acceptable to facilitate the 

communication, thank you. 

 

mailto:licensing@enfield.gov.uk


We would highly appreciate if you could be so kind and amend the plan of our 

premises and add these images/proves of our endeavours to comply with the 

Licence requirements to our file for the 18 March 2020 Hearing at the Council 

Chamber of Enfield Civic Centre.  

 

10) We are a little bit confused about the Annex 2 Application for the review of a 

premises licence or club premises certificate under the Licensing Act 2003 

that you sent us by post and e-mail. We couldn’t figure if Is it only for our knowledge, 

or do we have to fill (what paragraphs?) and send it back to you? Should the points 

we raised in this e-mail from 1 to 8 be included in the Annex 2 and sent back to you? 

Could you please be so kind and clarify, thank you. 

Looking forward to hearing from you, 

Yours with gratitude, 

Gabriela Doina Basca on behalf of Iulian Frasinescu and Nicoleta Gafita 

 

_________________________________ 

Response from Ellie Green:  

Dear Gabriela 

Thank you for your email. I will include your response in the report. I have responded 

to the points requiring a response, using your numbering as per your email below. 

1). I can confirm that the incorrect plan will be removed and the correct premises 

licence will be provided in the main report, as attached. 

1bis). The condition you mention is “Mandatory” therefore these conditions are 

applied to every licence and must be complied with, if it relates to the licensable 

activities provided. it is not specific to the premises, unlike conditions in Part 2, 

Annex 2 or Annex 3 (where applicable). This condition has not been identified as one 

that officers are concerned with. 

9). That is helpful and acceptable, thank you. 

10). Annex 2 of the application is the section in case the person or company 

submitting the review is an individual or a company, and not a Responsible Authority. 

This section is not required to be completed by you or Trading Standards. Thank you 

for checking. 

Kind regards 

Ellie 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 


